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Removal of expired COVID-19 vaccine product  
  

 
Dear Pharmacist, 
 
 
In order to keep the vaccine types and batches configured within HSE PharmaVax up to date, vaccine products 
which are no longer in use are periodically removed. This improves workflow and supports the process of 
choosing the correct COVID-19 vaccine type when entering vaccine records. 
 
Removal of COVID-19 vaccine types 
 
The following COVID-19 product is no longer in use and will be removed from HSE PharmaVax effective from  
12th March 2024; 

• Spikevax bivalent Original/Omicron BA.4-5 (COVID-19 Vaccine) 
 

Any outstanding vaccine records and claims relating to the above product must be entered by 5pm on 11th 
March 2024 as it will not be possible to submit after this date. 
 
 
We would once again like to thank you for your continued support in the delivery of the COVID-19 vaccination 
programme. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
_______________________ 
Geraldine Crowley    
Assistant National Director 
Enhanced Community Care Programme & 
Primary Care Contract 


